MRS. GOODCHILD You may be aware that four widows from Fermanagh came to see the Prime Minister a short time ago. The Prime Minister wishes them and their families to be invited to the Trooping next year. Because of the High Commissioners there will obviously have to be a limit on numbers so it will probably be one widow plus one member of each of their families. I have asked Confidential to bring this up at the beginning of February because we will have to contact the widows to warn them of the impending invitation.

CX: Backe

CAROLINE STEPHENS

NEWTOWNBUTLER

Co Fermanagh

N. Ireland

10 July 1980

Dear Prime Minister,

We would like to express our best thanks to you for giving of your time and listening so attentively to our plea for help. We trust you will be able to assist in this our hour of need and so give hope to the other wives and families of the Security Force Members.

Our families were delighted when we told them of your kind invitation to the Trooping of the Colours and we look forward to this event with great interest when we trust that circumstances will be more pleasant.

Level bound Caroline Yours Sincerely, and the million. martha Morrano. Bonnie Katimer Sylvia Kernaghan. Harriet Howe. De six ser Jares